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Dear parents 

I appreciate that the recent weeks will have been a challenging time for many of you. 

However, I hope that you and your children have stayed healthy, been able to rest 

and enjoyed spending some time together over the Christmas period.   

Latest plans for the phased return to school  

Following yesterday's announcement by the Education Secretary about the latest plans 

for the phased return of schools, I am writing to confirm that, following this guidance:  

Junior School  

Even though we are now in Tier 4, the Junior School are currently expected to be able 

to start in school as of the beginning of term on the 7th of January.  

Senior School  

We anticipate starting the term for all Senior School year groups remotely, from the 

7th of January. The current expectation is that Y11 and Y13 will be allowed to return to 

school in person on the 11th of January and all other years will be able to return 

on the 18th of January.   

As with the previous lockdown in the summer, children of critical workers in Y7, Y8 

and Y9 as well as those who are vulnerable in Y7 to Y13 may be supervised in school 

from the beginning of term, logging in to the same lessons as those working remotely 

from home. If your child is eligible and you anticipate them needing to be in school, 

please let us know by completing this form.  

These arrangements do remain subject to the Government’s ongoing review of their 

contingency framework.  As and when pupils do return to school, we anticipate 

continuing to operate under the same strict measures to reduce transmission as were in 

place last term.  

In all of the above, I would much prefer that children were able to be taught in school 

and I very much look forward to seeing all our students in school as soon as they are 

allowed.  

Mass testing programme  

Meanwhile, we are developing plans to implement to Government’s request 

to offer mass testing in the Senior School. These tests aim to help find asymptomatic 

cases and then provide daily testing of those identified as a close contact, thereby 

reducing the need for self-isolation. These tests will be optional, requiring parental 

consent for those under 16, while those over 16 can provide consent themselves. The 

government guidance encourages all students and staff to consent to testing.  

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFZDLsppAEIbZ5HEOcjkKJJVK5OLgAUEQUNykyHAbuckMw8Vd3ifLLPNwIavu-qr7-7v604n58pdh2D8Mg-tF4BKW4JFtElTDrh1wV7OwaxhOjQzpYPUcL4nylllRQ1sEkwF1LfmOC8K22QQTMtQZS2DJ0ooph-FJPm82VJI5UZEFFg4sydq0wChdp4dNTTawRrD6Rp_t1xu_v2ZS5Ay6587Sm6DCOQPIOzlTSPvQtNqeELpit7CV-lnsgexMJyXGTXpRRQ6BG68O8ZZc5rC4uOdw-7gfbwmGFxDXWRpxh2uehy-guibcPwXl_CYcFGROCCiSP-XnszOthLtfPkJMjbVtJmxLYCmKDy3vItlGnj6s6UOQBWux3EFyH0liN4sPjBRG6sRbeIxI7M97HMyJuHXFHwdPE-xABnOy4BO_48vSjPZ90Hqr_wPlZiN2q0uLXadVSi9sj5ZEnfiYa3wxZTf10JzuD71XjKBGnKOvS-AAwWsOdewcE-Md6B4QTX_awVoX9TxLq0ddWYHnvyaJVoJVaUopIx3k0vVYmuPSttfb2OuwV6TtXFOL2rmVvvO-Bj1JL4vM6H6SPqDHIo2WNWw9DYzgikaQz09UzxWN4tyxDamIM94hV_n8GLAF7DslwaLfto8X9oOKM70B7ZJa2_1_sTr5SollYVxlDMP8-s0w_wD2v81e&Z
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The tests themselves are being provided free of charge to all schools by the 

government but, at the moment, we do not anticipate that the government will provide 

any support for independent schools to administer the testing regime, even though 

the number of people required to deliver a successful testing centre is considerable. 

To that end, I would much appreciate hearing on this form from anyone 

who can volunteer their time if that should prove necessary and I am very grateful for 

those who have already proactively made contact offering to help.   

Looking ahead  

I anticipate writing again next week with more information and we shall do our best to 

keep you updated as the situation develops. In the meantime, I hope that all of you are 

able to find an appropriate way to celebrate the arrival of the New Year. While the 

coming months are likely to continue to be challenging, I remain confident that there is 

much to look forward to.   

Yours sincerely 

  

  
Geoffrey Stanford  
Headmaster 
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